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Report of Committee Club Bylaws Review – Judi Adams, Chairman 

Meeting 2021 ADDC Convention Date September 2021 

Location Virtual 
Items Requiring Vote (state motion), General Consent Decision, or Discussion by Board. 
There are several clubs due to be reviewed this year; the deadline is November 1st. I am 
requesting general consent to extend the deadline to January 31, 2022 to avoid being out of 
compliance. If this is approved, I will let the clubs know. 
 

General Information Items 
Currently, all clubs are in compliance with the review schedule. All clubs that were delinquent in 
2020 sent in their bylaws for review in early 2021. All but two of those club bylaws have been 
reviewed; they will be completed by end of September and returned to the clubs for their review 
and approval. I’m still waiting to hear from several clubs that received changes recommended by 
the committee in late 2020 and in 2021.  
 
Any club bylaws that are completed are being posted under Governance/Region/Club. 
Requests for Assistance by the Association Distribution Office 
Prompt, accurate posting of Committee reports, monthly/quarterly letters and notices, and club 
bylaws when complete. This has been a very difficult process, with most requests requiring 
multiple emails through Evelyn and Connie in order to have the files posted anywhere, and then 
another long string to get them moved to the correct location, despite clear, concise requests for 
original postings. ADO Manager has replied with very unprofessional and unhelpful comments – 
“That’s above my job grade…” and such.  

Requests for Assistance by ADDC Board of Directors or ADDC Committees 
Review and approve/correct any changes to committee guidelines and changes as needed. 
Please get regional reps that are willing to work on/for all committees. It’s extremely 
difficult to run a committee with only a chairman, one member, and a board contact. I don’t 
feel that the Board Contact or RD should be taking on the responsibilities of regional rep, 
which has been happening. 

Signed Judi Adams Date September 11, 2021 

This form should be completed and forwarded to the ADDC President and the Board Contact. 


